From: Brian Carlson 
Sent: Thursday, May 24, 2018 12:22 PM
To: Richard Superfine
Cc: Jennifer Dickson; Elaine Herman
Subject: Notice of Gift Received 5/24/18 in Finance/Tax

Hi Richard,

Thank you again for your time on the phone today.  As you suggested, I am sending this e-mail to acknowledge that today (5/24/18) Tax employee Jennifer Dickson who works in my group received an envelope containing a thank you note and the following gifts:

a. Four (4) $25.00 American Express gift cards (pictured in the first attachment above).

b. One red Michael Kors zip purse with a $198.00 price tag attached (pictured in the second attachment above).

Obviously, the $298.00 combined retail value of the gifts that Jennifer received is well above the $50.00 threshold that the Ethics ordinance allows.  As such, I will be sending those back to the taxpayer in question that sent these gifts, along with a letter acknowledging that the City received these items but cannot accept them due to our Ethics guidelines.  I will be sending these back later this week or early next week and will make sure the package has delivery tracking as you suggested.

Thank you once again for your assistance with this, and please let me know if you have any questions on anything that’s here.

Sincerely,
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Brian Carlson
Audit Supervisor

Chicago Department of Finance
